














make PowerPoint presentations for lectures. I created lectures for the
sedimentology/stratigraphy and natural disasters courses. I sorted through
20 years of field trip slides and digitized about 250 of them with a slide
scanner. I also created illustrations with our desktop scanner or downloaded
images and graphics from various internet sites. The results were rewarding,
as students appreciated more organized lectures with handouts containing
each PowerPoint slide.

I have been blessed with some wonderful travel opportunities. After
Christmas last year, I joined Dr. Nadine Folino (Biology) in leading a
marine biology field trip to Belize, Central America. We spent 10 days on a
tiny island on the barrier reef. The class of 12 students included Geology
Major JEREMY VAUGHN and Environmental Science Major THAD
NICHOLS. Poor weather kept us out of the water for the first few days, so
we made a great map of the island and collected beach sands from different
settings. We used a mini sieve to evaluate textures and built a falling head
permeameter to calculate hydraulic conductivity. When the weather cleared,
it was hard to keep us out of the water.

During the Spring Break, five students Jjoined me on a field excursion to
Arkansas. We survived a snowstorm in SE Missouri and generally chilly
weather throughout the Ozarks. The hi ghlight of the trip had to be one
morning at the Coleman Quartz Crystal Mine near Hot Springs.

In May, I accompanied Dr. Jim Hoffmeier (Archaeology) to Cairo, Egypt
for field work in the northern Sinai. Jim is interested in delineating the
extent of ancient canals that are buried in the desert sand. These canals
were revealed by aerial and satellite photos in the 1960’s. We believe

they are-part of a system of canals that marked the eastern frontier of the
Pharonic kingdoms. Jim just needed someone to help him utilize the maps
and photos to find the traces on the ground. Using these resources and a
simple GPS (which was donated to the department by DR. PAUL
WRIGHT), we were able to map the existing roads and find at least one
segment of the canal trace. Unfortunately, development in the area has
covered aver most of the canal system that was revealed on the older
photographs. Also, we were unable to recover any datable materials from
auguring in the canal down to about 3 meters below the surface. We hope to
continue with our work there. After slaving in the hot sun, Jim treated me to




































